

File / dossier : 6.01.07 Date: 2022-03-14 Edocs: 6755805

Written submission from	the
Pembroke Fire Department	

Mémoire du Service d'incendie de Pembroke

In the Matter of the

À l'égard de

SRB Technologies (Canada) Inc.

SRB Technologies (Canada) Inc.

Application for the renewal of the licence for SRBT Facility

Demande de renouvellement de permis pour l'installation de SRBT

Commission Public Hearing

Audience publique de la Commission

April 27 and/or 28, 2022

27 et/ou 28 avril 2022





PEMBROKE FIRE DEPARTMENT

200 International Drive Pembroke, Ontario K8A 6W5 Telephone: (613) 735-6821 ext. 1201 • Fax: (613) 732-7673 • www.pembroke.ca

"Protection, Prevention and Education for over 160 years"

Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 280 Slater St. P.O. Box 1046 Ottawa, Ont. K1P 5S9 March 9, 2022

Attention: Ms. Louise Levert, Secretariat

Dear Louise:

Re: S.R.B. Technologies (Canada) Inc. application for renewal Nuclear Substance Processing Facility Operating Licence

This letter is written in support of S.R.B. industries in their application to renew their Nuclear Facility Operating Licence.

The Pembroke Fire Department has always had a very close working relationship with Management and staff of S.R.B. Technologies. This relationship is built on a mutual desire to always ensure fire safety for all staff and fire code compliance within the facility.

We provide annual training for all S.R.B. staff in fire prevention and fire extinguisher use. This includes theory as well as practical use of equipment. S.R.B. staff conducts training for our fire fighters in emergency response and containment of the facility.

The Pembroke Fire Department has detailed pre-incident plans for the occupancies of 320 Boundary Rd., Pembroke and we continue to review and upgrade these plans on a regular basis.

The Pembroke Fire Department conducts fire safety inspections annually at the S.R.B. facility using the Ontario Fire Code and N.F.P.A. standards. Recommendations and violations noted during these inspections have always been dealt with in a very timely manner by S.R.B. Technologies.

In October 2021, S.R.B. Technologies partnered with the City of Pembroke and Pembroke Fire Department to coordinate a mock disaster response which met all parties' requirements for emergency management exercises. As noted with past partnerships this provides a great learning opportunity for all our members in regard to duties and responsibilities during an emergency and shows S.R.B.'s commitment to the community.

As a twenty-year member of the Pembroke Fire Department and as Fire Chief during the last year, I have had the opportunity to work hand in hand with the management and staff on a regular basis and have found them to be very diligent in their response to fire safety and regulations, as well as being very community oriented. Their positive attitude towards training all staff members is exceptional and unsurpassed.

Respectfully

Scott Selle

Fire Chief

wh

cc. Mr. T. Lapierre, C.A.O., City of Pembroke

Mr. S. Levesque, President, S.R.B. Technologies